
Proclamation 

The City of Fair Oaks Ranch 

Office of the Mayor 

WHEREAS, Building and Code Staff Appreciation Day is celebrated every year on September 1st; 

and, 

WHEREAS, Building and Code staff are essential, not only in the industries in which they work, 

but to society as well by ensuring that buildings and infrastructure are safe for everyday use by our 

residents, businesses, and patrons; and 

WHEREAS, detailed review of building plans, and the inspection process involved to achieve 

compliance, help institute a path forward that keeps the project running efficiently which reduces 

cost and ensures a safe structure is built in a timely manner; and 

WHEREAS, Building and Code staff review, inspect and enforce safe building practices in a 

variety of construction and critical infrastructure components including structural, electrical, 

mechanical, plumbing, fire systems, accessibility, and energy as they apply to housing, commercial 

buildings, and public works infrastructure; and 

WHEREAS, Building and Code Staff Appreciation Day is intended to remind the public about 

the critical role of our communities’ code officials – our largely unknown guardians of public 

safety. 

NOW, THEREFORE, I, Gregory C. Maxton, Mayor of the City of Fair Oaks Ranch, do hereby 

designate September 1, 2024, as Building and Code Staff Appreciation Day. I urge all citizens to 

express their appreciation to our city’s building and code staff who work diligently within our 

community every day. 

IN WITNESS WHEREOF, I have hereunto set my hand and caused the seal of the City of Fair 

Oaks Ranch to be affixed this 15th day of August 2024. 

 
 ________________________  

Gregory C. Maxton, Mayor 

 

 _________________________  

Christina Picioccio, TRMC 

City Secretary 

 


